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Chairmans Report 2020/21

It gives me great pleasure to present my report as Chairman for the year ending 31st March, 2021.

The past year has been like no other at the cottage, in common with everywhere else. 

Our own personal low was the very sad and untimely passing of our dear friend and Committee member, Kenny Laidlaw. Kenny loved the cottage, and was always keen to help, with some new ideas, and a great sense of humour. He will be sadly missed, and our thoughts are with Karen and family.

Due to the virus, we were obliged to close the cottage to visitors, and our meetings were suspended. We did, however, manage to resume our meetings in July, and hold the AGM in September.

We did eventually manage to offer visits by appointment, and did open the doors for a very restricted Doors Open Days in September. Not surprisingly, few visitors turned up.

We were unable to hold our usual Christmas event last year. However, the highlight was the village Living Advent Calendar, and thanks to our friend Margaret Dunnington, the cottage windows were lit up with a stunning display!

Our main priority has been to look after  the building, and keep everything tidy. As always, Bill Meadows has kept the grass and hedge neatly cut, and the shrubs that we planted recently are now well established.

Whilst we did hope to give the cottage its annual limewash, this proved difficult, and had to be put off till this year.

A matter which needed urgent attention was the gaps in the cobbled drive, which needed filling in, to ensure it was safe for visitors. We did manage to fill in one side, but for reasons I will not elaborate on here, we were obliged to abandon work on the other side. This is something that we need to resolve.

Not surprisingly, there has been no advance in the change of ownership of the cottage. This is something that I would like to progress as soon as restrictions permit. As always, however, Solway Heritage have continued to give us their valued support.

Jim and Ann Carruthers continued to replenish the flower tub at the front door. The wooden cap on the old water pump in the garden badly needed replacing, and thanks to our talented friend, Tom Florey, this has been done. Great support as well from our Community Council, with the grant from the Windfarm Fund. Just some examples of the help and support we enjoy – my thanks to them all.

I sincerely hope that things improve as the year goes on, and we can get back to something like normal at the cottage. It is hoped to hold a proper Doors Open Days event this year, and, realistically, this may well be our first opportunity to open up the cottage to all.

As always, my sincere thanks to my Committee members, their family and friends for their support over the past year. 
I commend this report to you all.

Bill Lawson

Chairman, CCHA

May 2021

